October 21, 1999

The Honorable Louis Miller

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Miller:

Enclosed find a proposed motion approving the initial administrative rules to carry out policies and purposes of Ordinance No. 13320 (Lobbyist Disclosure/Registration).  Also enclosed are the proposed initial administrative rules and an appropriation ordinance for the purpose of paying for staff and materials necessary for program start-up and ongoing program administration and support.

The proposed initial administrative rules are not extensive.  They focus almost entirely on the forms to be used by lobbyist and their employers in registering and reporting on lobbying activity.  These forms are consistent with the ordinance’s direction that they match as closely as reasonably possible the forms required for lobbyists reporting to Washington State Public Disclosure Commission.  There are several new definitions proposed that assist in explaining the meaning of several ordinance provisions.

The appropriation ordinance assumes two months funding in 1999, with continuation of ongoing costs thereafter.  A fiscal note accompanies the proposed appropriations ordinance.  Current expenses funding for the 1999 appropriation proposed herein will be specifically identified in the 1999 Third Quarter Report to be transmitted on November 3, 1999.  The corresponding current expense funding for 2000 is included in the errata to the 2000 Executive Proposed Budget.

My staff have reported to me that in drafting the proposed initial administrative rules, the complexity of the area of lobbyist disclosure/registration became apparent.  This view was supported by the input from citizens asked to review drafts of the proposed rules, by Council staff and by the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.  While I do not believe there will be a large volume of lobbyist disclosure/registration activity, there are extensive informational, reporting and other administrative duties which are required to be performed by the Department of Information and Administrative Services under Ordinance No. 13320.  With the level of resources contained in the appropriation ordinance, I believe the County can provide the information and access for citizens that encourages participation and an open government.
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If you or your staff have any questions concerning the proposed initial administrative rules, the motion approving them or the appropriations ordinance, please contact Sheryl V. Whitney, Director, Department of Information and Administrative Services at 296-3824.  Thank you for your consideration.

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee


Sheryl V. Whitney, Director, Department of Information and Administrative


    Services (DIAS)

